Association Meeting Minutes

Association

Kentucky PGA
Meeting

Board of Directors Meeting
Date


February 9th, 2017
Location
Golf House Kentucky
Members Present

Danny Baron, Barry Bonifield, Robert Costello, Craig Heibert, Brad Hicks, Pete Garvey, Ralph Landrum, Kevin Main, Barry Payne, Will Schneider, Sara, Stephens, Kelly Williams, Charles Whelan  

Members Absent
None
Guests Present

None
Staff and Guests Present

Bill Coomer, Steve McMillen, Kim Shafer, Chris Redle, 
Approval of Minutes 

The minutes from December 4, 2016, Board of Directors Meeting (which were previously distributed), were reviewed.    

Craig Heibert made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Kelly Williams seconded the motion.  Motion carried (unanimous)

Ralph Landrum made a motion for Executive Session.  Kelly Williams seconded the motion.  Executive Session began at 11:59 and ended at 12:22 p.m.

President’s Report

Mr. Landrum mentioned the success of the Fall Board elections.  There was a great turnout of candidates.  There was some discussion on how to improve the process.  

Mr. Williams provided an update on the Dick’s Sporting Goods agreement with PGA Jr. League Golf.  On the request of the Executive Committee, Mr. Williams sent a note to the leaders of the National PGA committee that some officers had received some phone calls before they knew anything about it.  Note said that we were disappointed the board did not know before it became public.  The need for better communication on future issues has been brought to the attention of the National PGA office.

Mr. Williams has known since last August that the discussion had started but was not allowed to speak on the issues until they become public.  January 15, Mr. Williams received email from Jeff Price that the deal had been reached and deal would have been announced later.  Wednesday, at 11:54, Robert Cashman, former Dick’s employee and current Board Member, called Mr. Williams very disappointed saying that he was made aware of the announcement because it was on the Golf Channel that morning.  Mr. Williams sent an email to all officers letting them know that this information was out.  He also had a conversation with Jeff Price about how they could do better in the future with communication.  Section leaders found out information at the same time as the rest of the members.  Mr. Williams has addressed this as professionally as possible and everyone agrees that we have to do better in the future.  

Mr. McMillen explained the Youth on Course program.  Youth on Course, at the first level, we will be providing junior golfers in select markets in the first year subsidized green fees.  The target market for 2017 includes Louisville Metro Courses, Lexington Fayette County Courses and the Northern KY counties public facilities.  The program was created by the Northern California Golf Association to provide subsidized green fees to reduce the barrier of cost.  This falls underneath the Louisville Golf Foundation.  The first 18 months will be funded by Youth on Course.  If after 18 months the program is to be continued, then the Kentucky Golf Foundation will be responsible for the funding.  Mr. McMillen will attend training next week, and at the end of the month with Jimmy Riddle attend the YOC Summit. The soft launch date of YOC is planned for April 1.  This program is open to all junior golfers ages 6-18.  Questions were addressed about offering this program thru college student, as they do not tend to have the money to pay for green fees.  The KGF is responsible for identifying golf courses for the Youth on Course committee to contact regarding the program and discuss reduced rates.  The focus is a daily fee at a public course.  In 2017, the program will be a controlled process in with sites only in Louisville, Lexington, and Northern Kentucky.  Stage 2 is to introduce a caddy academy, which the program funds the caddie fees.  Youth learn manners, etiquette, and business information from a caddy standpoint.  Stage 3 is an intern program and college scholarships.   With YOC, youth are required to have an active Handicap Index complete an online life program.  
McMillen addressed the status of the Dever Inc. and Cunningham Golf Cars sponsorships.  He reminded everyone that Dever was offered a 3-year contract for the Spring & Fall Member Conference beginning in 2017. Cunningham was the sponsorship for the fall of 2016. 

The Board discussed the passing of Gene Fawbush and the need to develop guidelines of how to handle details when a KPGA member passes away.  

District 10 Director’s Report
Mr. Williams thanked the board for their support.  He shared that John Easterbrook has been named Chief Operating Officer of the PGA of America.  PGA Properties are moving in a positive financial direction and have successfully elevated their day-to-day operations.  Valhalla has moved up 16 spots to be ranked the 81st golf course in the country.  

Mr. Williams detailed the Dick’s Sporting Goods relationship.   Dick’s will donate $500,000 over a 3-year period to fund access for underprivileged children.  Dick’s owns Golf Galaxy.  Dick’s has the largest sports marketing database for consumers in our industry and they are going to let us have access to that to market our Junior League.  

PGA Show attendance dropped 1%.  Media attendance requests were up over 20%.  The Board is trying to determine ways as an organization to creatively get the non-PGA professional decision makers to the show along with the PGA member.  Ryder Cup attendance and financials are exceptional.

PGA Connect/Family Initiative held their first event in Lexington with 17 people in attendance.  It was a fun evening for families to connect.  The Louisville event is scheduled for February 24 at the Louisville Slugger Museum.  Please share these opportunities and participate.  Provide support and awareness for families to have a strong network within the business. 

Congratulations to Sara Stephens for being our first female board member in the Kentucky Section.

Mr. Williams opened the floor for questions:

The Board had a brief discussion about when Valhalla would be hosting major championships in the future.  

Dick’s Sporting Goods sponsorship discussion - 478 pros lost their jobs.  Advertising for PGA Junior League will only be allowed in a place where the $500,000 sponsorship is specifically used to fund kids to participate on that team.  Mr. Williams does not think that Dick’s will use television advertising in their support for PGA team events.  Mr. Williams wants to ensure that he has the correct information before giving all of the answers on the advertising.  Board Members all recognize and discussed that this sponsorship is a very sensitive subject.  Mr. Williams thinks this sponsorship money is going to go to specific community organizations that will be paired up with a particular PGA professional.  

PGA Section funding has increased from $4 million to $7 million in a 5-year period.   

Vice President’s Report 
DMLO is currently closing our books.  Reports will be out by March 12.  Contribution to KGA-PGA reviewed. Highlights of the year-end: estimated contribution for the KGA/PGA is $128,000.  Vanguard year-end balance is $685,000 - KY section growth of $16,000 since January 1.  Organize your ideas for how to utilize these funds and present those ideas at the next Board meeting.  Questions for debate:  What would we do with the funds?  What should we do with the funds?  How much money do we want in the account?  What is the ultimate “insurance policy” that we want in reserves?  Conversation came up that we are not stable yet as an organization, so we need to continue working to become stable.  Just because we have money to subsidize activities, does not necessarily mean that we should do so at this time.  

Mr. McMillen described the USGA handicap model and the future changes as this greatly affects the funds for the KGA and the financial stability of all GHK organizations.  The USGA has recognized that the model is broke.  USGA handicap system is being merged with all other handicap systems, so there will only be one system.  GHIN is going to go away.  The product is going to be very different and the USGA has invested a lot of money to make sure it is state of the art.  

Committee & Staff Reports

Executive Director’s Report

Mr. McMillen provided an update on GHK staff changes.  Sidney Overman has joined the staff as the Director of Association Services and has adjusted well to her new role.  Erin Horn has left to become the Director of Operations for the University of Louisville Men’s and Women’s Golf Programs.  As a result, we have analyzed our staffing needs and have restructured.  The Marketing Squad was hired to focus on GHK marketing and website/media needs.  A new position, the Executive Assistant will be able to focus on membership matters and act as an assistant to Steve McMillen.  Connie Saner has been hired for this position and starts on Monday.  A new Communications intern will be hired for the tournament season.  This role will be to be an active participant at events and provide engaging content.  
The website "responsive mode" continues.  This is the number one issue for The Marketing Squad.  The goal is to make the website more intuitive and easy to use.  The consumer should be able to find their topic in two or three clicks of a button.  Second issue for the Marketing Squad will be with the Member Hub.  The PGA wants all Sections to link to the PGA Member Director instead of having their own directories; kygolf.org has been coded to send to this link.  

Questions came up about Rules modernization and Mr. McMillen may know about this.  McMillen stated he believes the Rules modernization will be seen as early as 2018 and that there will be an announcement about the entire project in early March.  The concept is to make the Rules of Golf easier to understand.  

Assistants | Apprentices Division

Charles Whelan reported the Assistants-Apprentice Division had a poorly attended phone meeting in December.  2017 goals for the Assistants-Apprentice were shared.  Goal 1 is to increase KPGA education participation by 10% (depending on the baseline data).  Goal 2 is to increase participation in tournaments.  The committee is working with Mr. McMillen to improve the database and increase attendance and participation.  Communication via text and other more updated technologies to reach the assistants/apprentices.  

It is costing apprentices $8,000 to $10,000 to go thru the program.  A point was made apprentices do not need the MSRs to complete the program, so it is additional money for them to attended KPGA Education and they receive no credit.  Question was raised how apprentice should be enticed to attend these programs.  Mr. Williams stated this is a nationwide issue, not just a KPGA issue.  The Board needs to be proactive about how information is pushed to Millennials and Centennials.  For example, they are more apt to use online education opportunities, as opposed to driving to a live event hosted 30 minutes to an hour away.  

The Board agreed the issues with lack of participation are due to communication, not getting credit for MSRs and apprentices not understanding the importance of education opportunities.  The Board as a whole needs to do a better job of trying to find out what the apprentices wants in programs.  A suggestion was made to possibly pair them with a member for mentor opportunities.  

Craig Heibert made a motion to accept the goals of the Assistant/Apprentice Division.  Kelly Williams seconded the motion.  Motion Carried (unanimous)

Employment Committee

Mr. Garvey reported on the progress of the new committee.  The purpose statement and key functions of the committee were shared.  There will be a high focus on increasing the member’s individual marketability.  The committee will work closely with the Education and Marketing committees.  PGA Professionals need to get better being at their own PR.  It was noted the last four jobs have gone to PGA Members outside of Kentucky.  

Education Committee

Mr. Baron reported on the upcoming events.  Kevin Main is the Vice-Chair and also added Chris Schuler and Kevin Childers to the committee.  He detailed the education itinerary for the Spring Member Conference.  New special awards program will start with the Spring Member Conference.  

Golf Genesis is taking the place of TPP.  Would it be beneficial for Scott to get up at the Spring Conference to introduce the program at an eye level?  This new program will be mandatory January 1.  The consensus is that it would be beneficial depending on the time.  

Marketing Committee

Mr. Hicks submitted the marketing report. He outlined the strategic planning and tactical implementation of the goals for The Marketing Squad.  He discussed the development of the mobile app.  

Mr. McMillen shared new sponsorship opportunities with Cunningham Golf Cars.  He stated KPGA Weekly has a good open rate and there is an interest in providing Cunningham the opportunity to be the presenting sponsor of the week email.  Cunningham would be provided a first right of refusal for renewals on this category.  Mr. McMillen recommends putting these additional sponsorship dollars in the Pro-Pro Series.  A straw poll was taken to allow Mr. McMillen to strike a deal with Cunningham for this sponsorship.  All agreed with Ralph Landrum standing as the only opposed vote.  

A break was taken at this point.

Player Development

Craig Heibert submitted the Player Development report as written.

Tournament Committee

Mr. Payne submitted the Tournament Committee report.  Kevin Main has been named the new created Kentucky Open Coordinator.  The KPGA will continue to use TPP for tournament registration in 2017, but will use Golf Genius for tournament administration and results.  

Mr. Landrum suggested the committee develop 5-8 big companies that may be interested in being a title sponsor for the Kentucky Open.  While the Kentucky Open has sponsors, the last time there was a formal title sponsor was 2011.  Title sponsorship for the Kentucky Open is $10,000.  

Old Business

No old business on file.

New Business

Ralph Landrum stated the 2017 KPGA Business Plan need to be formal approved.
Craig Heibert made a motion to accept the Business Plan for 2017.  Kelly Williams seconded the motion.  Motion carried (unanimous).
Spring Member Conference – Dave Macke will be granted 10 minutes to speak for Dever.  The Foundation will be the charity again at the registration table.  

The Board had a discussion on how to get members to provide us with their updated contact information.  They also discussed whether the members take on the responsibility of updating their own information or if staff will be responsible.    

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 3:33 p.m. 

Charles Whelan made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Danny Baron seconded the motion.  Motion carried (unanimous).
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